
 

South Carolina Board of Pharmacy 
Conference Call Meeting 
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Synergy Business Park 

110 Centerview Drive, Kingstree Building Room 204 
Columbia, South Carolina 

 
                   Tuesday, December 19, 2017   

 
Board Members Present: 
 
Terry Blackmon, R.Ph. 
Spencer Morris, PharmD 
J. Addison Livingston, PharmD 
Robert Hubbard, R.Ph. 
Rebecca Gillespie, PharmD 
Leo Richardson, PhD. 
Marvin Hyatt, R.Ph. 
Carole Russell, R.Ph. 
 
Others Present: 
 
Lee Ann Bundrick, R.Ph 
Tracie Collier, PharmD 
Adam Russell, LLR/Office of General Counsel 
Stephanie Calhoun, Board Staff 
Ray Trotter, Investigator 
Rebecca Leah, LLR Government Affairs 
Clint Leach, SC Department of Agriculture 
Alden Terry, SC Department of Agriculture 
Derek Underwood, SC Department of Agriculture 
 
Meeting Called to Order 

Mr. Blackmon announced this meeting was being held in accordance with Section 30-
4-80 of the SC Freedom of Information Act by notice mailed or faxed to the State 
Newspaper, Associated Press, WIS-TV and all other requesting persons, 
organizations, or news media.  In addition, notice was posted on the bulletin board at 
the main entrance of the Kingstree Building. 

 



 

Review Department of Agriculture Permit Application for Storage of Hemp 
Seeds and Issues Related Thereto. 
 
Derrick Underwood, Alden Terry and Clint Leach with South Carolina Department of 
Agriculture met with the Board by phone determine if the department needs a permit 
for storage of hemp seeds. Legislation was passed to allow The South Carolina 
Industrial Hemp Program to be created. The product will be used for planting and 
research purposes only. Mr. Russell stated that the DEA informed the department that 
they would need to obtain DEA registration DHEC control permit and a permit from 
the SC Board of Pharmacy.   
 
Further discussion ensued. 
 
Motion-Mr. Livingston made a motion that the Department of Agriculture is not 
required to have a permit from the South Carolina Board of Pharmacy to proceed with 
the requirements of   H3559.  Ms. Gillespie seconded the motion, which was carried 
unanimously. 
 
Adjourn 
Motion-Mr. Livingston made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Ms. Gillespie 
seconded the motion, which carried unanimously. 


